Received by email: 21 January 2022

Dear Parish Council,

The information on the Dorset Council Website advises that any request for road improvements are channelled through the parish or local Councillor.

I have contacted Cllr Tarr and the Parish Council previously and am now officially requesting that this matter is taken further. Specifically concerns that the A352 is not safe for the types of traffic and volume of traffic. Further it is clear that a great proportion of the traffic is speeding. I would like a 20 mph speed restriction through the village and a fixed camera to monitor average speeds. The main street is not safe in many places for walkers or cyclists. Further, the 50mph on the approach to and out of the village on the A352 is also too fast. This road is narrow and twisty and dangerous, access to bridleways and foot paths is hazardous and cycling in and out of the village is a very scary prospect even for an experienced cyclist.

I am also concerned about the noise pollution from the traffic and ask that the condition of the road surface be looked at. Finally I would like to request a study of the air quality in and around Main Street and particularly at the pinch points and junctions.

Sincerely

From a resident of Main Street (Personal details redacted)